Gen Rosuls 19739 Camo

XXXXXXXXXX

Leyweg 291, the Hague

Mr. C.T. Coyte General Secretary Ergonomics Society of A N Z c/o Box 2299 G P O Adelaide 5001 South Australia.

the Hague, June 25th. 1973.

Dear Mr. Coyte,

Mrs. Ydo of the Organisatie bureau Amsterdam gave me your letter of May  $28 \, \mathrm{th}$ .

We are very sorry that Mr. Doble was unable to attend the congress and that we for that reason could not welcome a delegate from the Ergonomics Society of Australia and New Zealand to the General Assembly.

During the General Assembly your letter was summarized and your apologies for not attendance were noted.

The enquiry about proxi-voting was welcomed as useful and relevant to and was referred to Council with the suggestion for a change of the articles.

It will be class from this that neither Prof. Shackel nor dr. Bonjer could present your society.

As far as the articles are concerned, they have proved to be unsatisfactory in many ways. Council discussed for that reason new "rules" but in fact there are no rules and there will be new articles and possibly by-laws.

As far as your last item is concerned the suggestion from Frof. Welford to be a Council member was welcomed but Council had to consider possible nomination about three months in advance.

Three Council nominees from a long distance (Japan, Canada and USA) had already been invited and we couldnot possibly envisage IEA-funds being able to help travelling for another Council member from so far. Therefor Council welcomed the suggestion that Prof. Welford might be nominated and would endorse this suggestion for 1976.

Yours sincerely?

dr. F.H. Bonjer